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 Capital Projects: 

2023 Street Maintenance  All work is substantially completed on the program.  Golf course entrance drive is 
    Program   complete.  Some punch list items are to be addressed.  
 
2024 Street  Maintenance  In preparation for the next year’s program, street conditions are being examined 
   Program and preliminary cost estimates are being prepared that will allow us to develop a 

“suite” of potential street maintenance areas to fit within the budget for next year.   
Updates will be provided in future reports. 

 Port Road Phase 2     A presentation was made to the Ohio Public Works Commission (OPWC) District 3 
Integrating Committee on October 20, for the application to seek funds for the Phase 
2 Port Road Reconstruction project.  If awarded funds, project extent would include 
Port Road from Speigel Dr. to Rohr Rd. Final outcome of application will be 
discovered in early  December 2023. 

  
 Traffic Counts           Traffic counts were taken on 10/17/23 at several locations on Main Street and Wirt  

Study        Roadway corridors, that serve as data for analysis in a relevant on-going traffic 
study.  Areas include along the Wirt Road corridor at a few intersections, at and west 
of Main. Study of these areas is underway to explore possible reassignment  of traffic 
that might come about due to changes at Wirt and Main. 

 
 Development Projects:  

Redwood Apts. Hendron Site construction continues.  Installation of the public water main extension 
and sewer main along the roadway frontage is complete.  Building 
construction still is proceeding. 

 
Hendron Rd Animal Hospital Site work is underway. 
 


